
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

JULY 12, 2018 

 

Mr. Jimmy Fontenot, President opened this meeting of the Rotary Club of Rayne 

with a prayer and was followed with reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. 

President Fontenot passed a sheet to get information on each person so we can 

update on Dacdb. 

Jimmy also received an email from District 6200 announcing that our Govenor is 

running a Half-Marathan on January 20, 2019.   He is asking for sponsorship and 

support of $5.00 a mile from each Rotarian for the eradication of Polio.  Nick 

Simoneaux suggested that we could give club support and fulfill that category of 

the Presidential Citation.  Steve Bandy made a motion that we as a club donate 

$10.00 per mile.  It was seconded by Bob Landry and motion carried. October 24th 

is World Polio Awareness Day. 

Jimmy received text from Mike Hollier from Lafayette North Rotary Club 

reminding us of the Trivia Night and Silent Auction to be held on November 16, 

2018.  This was brought up to membership on April 12, 2018 and forwarded to 

Board and approved at the Board Meeting on April 18, 2018. 

Nick Simoneaux reported that he will be attending a Summer Leadership Seminar 

for Zone 30 & 31 in New Orleans on July 27 & 28, 2018.  

Mr. Bob Landry reported that dedication of the Veteran’s Park will be at the 

Mural Room at 6:00 p.m. on Monday July 16, 2018. 

Kyle Broussard reported that he has emailed the annual football pool for season 

long LSU @ $100.00 a square and that there will be a separate pool for 6 Saints 

games @ $60.00 a square. 

It was moved to adjourn the meeting by Nick Simoneaux and seconded by Steve 

Bandy.  


